June XX, 2014
Sloan D. Gibson 
Acting Secretary of Veterans Affairs

U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs

801 Vermont Avenue, NW

Washington, DC 20420

Dear Acting Secretary Gibson, 

As a nephrology nurse, I am writing to express my support for the Department of Veterans Affair’s work to modernize the Veterans Health Administration’s (VHA) Nursing Handbook, and urge you to advance the approval process. 
More specifically, I commend the VHA’s proposal to recognize Advanced Practice Registered Nurses (APRNs) as full practice providers when providing care in a VA facility. I believe this will further facilitate timely delivery of high-quality health care to our nation’s service veterans. 
APRNs are educated to provide evidence-based care to specific patient populations and are qualified to diagnose and treat a variety of conditions. APRNs practice in a diversity of health care settings and are often depended upon by underserved communities as the sole advanced practice clinician. The Federal Trade Commission, the Institute of Medicine, the National Governors Association and other policy bodies have noted the quality of care APRNs provide and the impact it makes on not only healthcare competition, but access to services in great demand.

The VHA’s recommendation to acknowledge full practice authority for APRNs supports the profession to practice to the full extent of APRN education and training. This in turn will help ensure an adequate supply of health providers are available to care for the veteran populations.
Again, we applaud the VA for working to recognize APRNs as full practice providers, as this directly responds to the decades of empirical evidence that shows the care provided by APRNs is of high quality, reduces healthcare costs, and increases access. 
Sincerely,
<Your Name and credentials>

<Your address>
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